

## All Saints Church, Hertford Elections 2021

## Churchwardens

There were three nominations. Rev Canon Jo Loveridge exercised her right under the Churchwardens Measure 2001 Section 4 clause (v) to appoint

Nerine Chalmers nominated by Ann-Marie Parker, seconded by Helen Harvey-Wright.

After a poll of 35 voters present, the meeting elected

Janet Bird nominated by Rev Canon Jo Loveridge, seconded by Nerine Chalmers

## Deanery Synod representatives (3)

There were three nomination for three posts, so the following were declared duly elected:

Colin Bird proposed by Martin Penny, seconded by Dorothy Toyn

Janet Bird proposed by Nerine Chalmers, seconded by Ann Stephens-Jones

Dorothy Toyn proposed by Colin Bird, seconded by Janet Bird

## PCC Lay representatives (total of 12)

Please note that four people were elected in 2020 to serve until 2023:

Andrew Belfield, Rosemary Bolton, Martin Penny and Andrew Povey-Richards leaving up to eight vacancies.

Five nominations were received and so the following were all declared duly elected:

Wendell Newbold proposed by Nerine Chalmers, seconded by Ann Stephens-Jones

Mary Penny proposed by Julia Gough, seconded by Janet Bird

Verity Tranter proposed by Nerine Chalmers, seconded by Helen Harvey--Wright

Helen Briggs proposed by Ann-Marie Parker, seconded by Rev Canon Jo Loveridge

Lisa Meakin proposed by Rev Canon Jo Loveridge, seconded by Janet Bird

Mary Penny Secretary to PCC

25th April 2021